Mr. Oscar B. Graves 505 Beaver Dam Street Waupun, Wisconsin

Dear Mr. Graves:

Thank you for your letter of February 20, 1964, and the consideration you showed in offering to be a juror in the Ruby trial.

The laws of the State of Texas require that jurors serving in this State must be residents of the State and must be holders of a current Poll Tax.

Because of our laws it would not be possible for you to serve on the jury, but again, we do appreciate your thoughtfulness.

Very truly yours,

J. B. Curry Chief of Police

JEC:PA